
Meeting Minutes 
 

The 2016 Colonial Road Runners annual elections meeting with featured 
speaker Adam Otstot, was held Thursday, May 26, 2016 at the Windsor Forest 
Clubhouse. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:15. 
 
Officers and Board members present: Rick Platt, Steve Menzies, Brenda 
Mitchell, Mike McDonald, Randy Hawthorne, Terry McManus, Bob Walker, Ron 
Henn. 
 
Other member present (Brenda has list) 
 
Remaining races on 2016 race schedule presented by Rick Platt. 
 
Super Grand Prix schedule for 2016 briefed by Rick Platt 
 
CRR/PTC vs Tidewater Striders age graded competition scheduled for May 28 at 
the Elizabeth River Run 10K. 
 
Brenda Mitchell is currently the membership chairman and would like for 
someone to take on this responsibility before the end of 2016. 
 
Rick asked for volunteers to help distribute race flyers to the local recreation 
centers and YMCAs. 
 
Rick mentioned how great the DOG Street Pub run has been for the 
Williamsburg running community.  He briefed the weekly training runs that are 
held in the Williamsburg area: Tuesday Walsingham interval workouts, Tuesday 
and Thursday Warhill distance run, Saturday Enterprisers long run.  All times and 
locations are listed on the CRR website. 
 
Randy Hawthorne presented the treasury report.  Ken Mitchell asked for Randy 
to explain why we have 4 different CRR checking accounts and why the Queens 
Lake Run account had $5,000 in it.  Randy explained the money would be 
transferred from the Queens Lake Run account to the CRR Scholarship fund to 
award scholarships. 
 
Terry McManus Briefed on the Runner Friendly Community designation. 
 

New Business 
 

Terry McManus presented slate for the 2016-2017 CRR Officers and Board of 
Directors.  All present approved.  
 



The 2016-2017 CRR Officers/Board Members were elected as follows: 
 
Officers as of May 2016  
President: Rick Platt 
First Vice President: Greg Dawson  
Second Vice President: Terry McManus  
Secretary: Paul Pelletier  
Treasurer: Randy Hawthorne  
 
Board of Directors as of May 2016 
Steve Chantry 
Ron Henn 
Tom Gerhardt 
Mike McDonald 
Steve Menzies 
Brenda Mitchell 
Bob Walker 
Jim Winthrop 
 
 
Robert Wilson made a motion to create an endowment for the scholarship fund. 
 
Robert Wilson also made a motion to change the CRR Grand Prix scoring rules.  
He would like the scoring in only 10 races removed and allow participants to 
score in all CRR grand prix races.  Ken Mitchell 2nd the motion to change the 
rule.  
 
It was recommended that both of these motions be discussed at the June 7, 
2016 board meeting. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10.  
 
Guest speaker Adam Otstot addressed the group. 
 
 

 


